

Agenda Item # 22

Date 4/17/24

450 East 23rd Street | Fremont, NE 68025 | 402-727-3600

April 11, 2024

Mr. Bob Missel Dodge County Supervisor Dodge County Courthouse 435 North Park Ave. Fremont, NE 68025

Dear Mr. Missel:

The Fremont Community Health Resources Board of Trustees at their April 8, 2024 meeting accepted the resignation of Larry Shepard from the Board Mr. Shepard's term expires October 1, 2028. Larry has done an outstanding job on both the Fremont Health and Fremont Community Health Resources Boards.

After discussing a number of business leaders in our Dodge County community, our Board unanimously recommends Mr. Brad Dahl, Associate Superintendent of Fremont Public Schools, be given strong consideration for appointment by the County Board of Supervisors to fill Larry Shepard's unexpired term. Mr. Dahl has served on the Fremont Chamber and Fremont Family YMCA Boards. His knowledge of budgeting and pension plans as well as desire to ensure long-term health of the Dodge County community would make him a valuable asset to the Fremont Community Health Resources Board of Trustees.

Thank you for the opportunity to bring Dr. Dahl's name forward to the Dodge County Board of Supervisors for their consideration.

Sincerely

Joel/Jelkin

Executive Director

Fremont Community Health Resources

CC:

Larry Shepard, FCHR Board Steve Pribnow, FCHR Board Linda McClain, FCHR Board Micki Gilfrey, Dodge County Clerk